STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF REPUBLIC OF KOREA AT THE 28TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(7th November 2017, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Korea to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of their comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana commends the Republic of Korea for intensifying efforts to promote the rights of the child, through among others the establishment of the Child and Youth Rights division in order to reinforce monitoring and implementation of the Convention on Rights of the Child. We further commend the Republic of Korea for amending the Military Act to restrict eligibility for conscription to males over eighteen years of age, thus excluding children from military service.
3. We applaud the Republic of Korea for amending the Single Parent Family Support Act in 2016 in order to prevent discrimination against children from single parent families in education and care.

4. We also note with appreciation efforts made by the Republic of Korea to improve care for the elderly by adopting measures to prevent social exclusion of the elderly through policy interventions, elderly poverty, elderly suicide, and exploring ways to improve their daily care.   
5. Notwithstanding the progress made, we note concern with existence of some discrimination on the basis of race, gender and HIV/AIDS status in the Republic of Korea.

6. Botswana therefore makes the following two recommendations: 
a) Encourage the Republic of Korea to enact comprehensive anti-discrimination laws especially on the basis of race, gender and HIV/AIDS Status. 
b) Encourage the Republic of Korea to establish a national births registration system to register all births in Korea irrespective of the nationality of parents.
7. We wish Republic of Korea a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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